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Message from the State

Director

Hello COMUFON Members,

This is a very exciting time of change in our Colorado MUFON
Charter organization. Our long-standing treasurer Barry Roth is
onto the next stage of his life. Barry is moving to New Mexico to
work with David Marler at the National UFO Historical Records
Center. We are very happy that he has this opportunity to live
out his dreams. At the same time, we now have a Treasury board
position to fill.

We are looking at qualified candidates who have experience
with bookkeeping, filing quarterly taxes, annual tax returns,
Balancing banking and preparing quarterly reports for the board.
Candidates would also need to have a lifelong passion for the
UFO topic, work well with others and pass a background check.

This is a volunteer position as is all the positions in our 501C3
organization. For consideration email
Seth@Claybritchesranch.us.



 Colorado MUFON State Meeting 

Programs are Held Regularly on the 2nd Saturday of Every Month.
Next meeting: Saturday, October 12, 2024

1:00 PM - 4:00 PM.
Join us for our next event at the City of Centennial facility located at:

7272 S Eagle St, Centennial, CO 80112

Special guest speaker Saturday, October 12 2024, 2024  at 1:00 PM

Derrel Simms

ALIEN IMPLANT SECRETS: Phase II 

 

Upcoming Speakers and Events in 2024 

Nov 9th: Sid Goldberg – UFOs and Consciousness
December 14th: Annual Christmas Party

https://comufon.org/images/7272EagleSt.jpg


comufon person of interest

Derrell Sims’ work is the study of alleged “alien implants” (foreign anomalous objects in the human
body reported to have been installed by an alien being). A few of the individuals who claim to have
had such alien contact and who apply to have their objects removed are instructed to provide
sufficient information. Their cases are reviewed by Sims and his professionals to determine if the
applicant(s) should be accepted as candidates for the surgical procedure(s). If appropriate, the object
may be removed. Arrangements are orchestrated by Sims and performed by surgeons and
medical professionals in his presence.
Not all foreign objects recovered pass the tests Sims uses to scrutinize whether the object(s) could
actually qualify to be potential alien implants. Such implants comprise a portion of Sims’ collection of
evidence obtained over the course of decades. Simms claims to have in his possession the largest
private collection of physical evidence of alien/human contact including skin samples, DNA samples,
XRays/MRIs, sonograms, objects with possible forensic traces (on glass, on walls, etc.), anomalous
implants/artifacts expelled from the human body and those surgically removed. He is the first UFO
researcher to be invited to lecture on alien abduction by the American Medical Association, at the
prestigious John Muir Medical Center, on the “Medical Complications of Alleged Human/Alien Contact;
IMPLANTS” 250 doctors and medical professionals attended.

Derrel Simms



This inaugural event will be held May 16-18, 2025, in Cripple
Creek, Colorado at the four-star Chamonix Casino Hotel Resort.

MUFON Photo Analysis Team (PAT) members will teach the
advanced arts of photo forensics to MUFON field investigators in

good standing. The training will include hands on work with
practical applications.

To register and for more information, visit our website at
COMUFON.org

 Not a field investigator, but think you might be interested in
becoming one?

Contact Colorado MUFON at info@comufon.org

comufon first annual photo

forensics bootcamp

mailto:info@comufon.org


COMUFON UFO Watchtower trip, Friday-Sunday, August 16-18, 2024,
San Luis Valley, CO

 Members of Colorado MUFON
visited the UFO Watchtower
Museum, which features the
skeleton of Snippy the horse. On
September 9, 1967, rancher Harry
King discovered his horse dead
and mutilated under mysterious
circumstances. Nearly a month
later, on October 5, 1967,
newspapers across the country
ran sensational headlines like
“Flying Saucers Killed My Horse!”



Colorado MUFON is actively recruiting Field Investigators to join our team and participate in the greatest
adventure on Earth—the investigation of UFO phenomena. As a Field Investigator, you'll be at the forefront of
exploring the unknown, uncovering the truth behind unexplained sightings, and contributing to one of the
world's most respected UFO research organizations. If you have a passion for discovery and a desire to be
part of something extraordinary, we invite you to join us on this thrilling journey.

Why Become a MUFON Field Investigator?
As a Field Investigator, you will be the eyes and ears of MUFON, working on the ground to
investigate UFO sightings and encounters. This is a unique opportunity to be part of a global
network of dedicated individuals who share your passion for uncovering the truth about UFOs.

Here's why you should consider joining:
Contribute to Scientific Research: Your work as a MUFON Field Investigator will directly
contribute to MUFON's database, one of the world's most respected sources of UFO data.
You'll be helping to build a comprehensive understanding of the phenomenon, making you an
important part of the scientific community.

1.

Develop Unique Skills: As a Field Investigator, you'll receive specialized training in
investigative techniques, including interviewing witnesses, analyzing evidence, and writing
detailed reports. These skills are not just valuable in UFO research, they can enhance your
personal and professional life, making you feel empowered and capable.

2.

Engage with a Global Community: MUFON is not just an organization, it's a worldwide family
with members in over 40 countries. By joining, you'll connect with like-minded individuals,
share experiences, and collaborate on investigations, feeling a sense of belonging and
connection that is truly unique.

3.

Explore the Unknown: If you've ever looked up at the night sky and wondered what's out
there, becoming a Field Investigator is your chance to get closer to the truth. Every
investigation is a new adventure, filled with the potential to uncover something incredible.

4.

What Does It Take to Be a MUFON Field Investigator?
MUFON Field Investigators come from all walks of life, united by a shared passion for the
unknown. You don't need prior experience in UFO research, but there are a few qualities that will
help you succeed:

Curiosity and Open-Mindedness: A willingness to explore the unknown with an open mind.
Attention to Detail: Observing, analyzing, and documenting information meticulously.
Good Communication Skills: You'll need to interview witnesses and write reports that clearly
convey your findings.
Commitment: Investigating UFO phenomena can be challenging--but the rewards are
immeasurable. The average monthly time commitment is 6 hours.

How to Get Started
To get started as a MUFON Field Investigator, you must first become a member of MUFON
International and purchase the Field Investigator Manual, which is essential for your training. After
studying the manual, you'll take the required exam and undergo a background check. Once you've
passed, you'll enroll in MUFON University to complete the necessary coursework. Upon
completion, you'll begin your practical training under the guidance of your State Director and Chief
Investigator, where you'll work on your first five assigned cases to gain hands-on experience and
become certified.

The Journey Awaits
Becoming a MUFON Field Investigator is more than just a hobby; it's a calling. It's about being part
of something bigger, contributing to a global understanding of the UFO phenomenon, and
satisfying your curiosity about what lies beyond our world. If you're ready to embark on this
exciting journey and experience personal growth and satisfaction, MUFON welcomes you to the
team.
Join us in the quest for the truth. The unknown is waiting.



UFO researcher and author Ann Druffel dates her interest in the UFO question from her first
sighting in 1945. She was one of the first investigators for NICAP, remaining with that organization
from April 1957 to 1973. Then, she joined the Mutual UFO Network (MUFON) and became an
investigator. She also joined the Center for UFO Studies (CUFOS) and contributed articles on
California sightings and other UFO subjects to IUR (International UFO Reporter). She was a U. S.
consultant and regular contributor for the British research journal FLYING SAUCER REVIEW (FSR)
through 2004. She authored six books and many articles for MUFON and newsstand magazines
on UFOs and other earth mysteries. She co-authored The Tujunga Canyon Contacts and was a
contributor to the Encyclopedia of UFOs, and a frequent speaker on the UFO/UAP circuit and an
expert on TV and radio. She was one of Southern California's best-known ufologists. She devoted
her life to UFO research and passed away June 12, 2020.

This book presents many true accounts drawn from a database of 120 "resisters," which
demonstrate how nine simple mental and physical techniques can drive away alien abductions. It
proposes that these beings may exist at any level of reality and are "posing" as occupants of
physical UFOs. It was written for all members of the American public who are interested in various
aspects of the UFO question.

Druffel has yet to decide what she believes. Most abduction scenarios take place in altered
states of consciousness, so she doubts the physical reality of so-called genetic manipulation,
missing fetuses, alien-military cooperation, and "alien implants" associated with abduction
scenarios due to the lack of solid scientific proof. However, she agrees that many abduction
scenarios may be real in some type of "altered reality," especially those reported by undeniably
rational, honest, and productive individuals. The book compares Celtic and Muslim paraphysical
beings with alien abductors and suggests that they may be one and the same. I am not convinced.

This book provides food for thought. When reviewing the nine mental and physical techniques to
stop alien abductions, it was apparent that the one common denominator is believing in whatever
technique you choose. They are all similar. The readers need to choose what fits them best. If you
are being harassed by non-human beings and you want it to stop, then this book may provide you
with needed information. If not, you may
still find the encounters interesting. On a scale of 1-5, I rate this book at 3.00.

Available for purchase on AMAZON.

Book Review

HOW TO DEFEND YOURSELF AGAINST ALIEN ABDUCTION

By
Ann Druffel

Reviewed by Anniversary Feinstein

 



Note: This “News Roundup” summarizes Anomalist UFO-related articles from to August 26 th to
September 20 th. It reflects my opinions and not necessarily those of others there or other
organizations to which I belong. For further information contact me at murphybillufo@gmail.com!

The All-domain Anomaly Resolution Office (AARO) finally has a new chief. Dr. Jon T. Kosloski brings
an impressive background to AARO, but his attitudes towards the UFO subject and indeed his
knowledge in that area are uncertain. Some knowledgeable commentators hope for greater
transparency from the Office, while Kevin Randle says, “It’s more of the same.” John Greenewald’s
experience shows AARO has far to go. A FOIA response for details on “their classified web portal
for their UFO research office” basically got John “two images … of very low quality, with much of the
text unreadable.” Even the unclassified text of what he sought was withheld. Also, “After years of
bureaucratic obstacles and inconsistent responses,” John did acquire new evidence perhaps
supporting former AATIP figure Luis Elizondo’s retribution and cover-up claims against the
Government. At the very least the documentation indicates weaknesses in governmental FOIA
performance that may challenge new AARO Director Kosloski’s DoD-emphasized responsibilities
“to research and explain unidentified anomalous phenomena to...the American people.” Kosloski’s
getting a strong message from UFO-transparency firebrand Representative Tim Burchett, regarding
UAP data sources: “Turn ‘em loose.” And Burchett emphasizes this is a bipartisan, bicameral
(Senate and House) priority.

A Senate Armed Services Committee Subcommittee on Emerging Threats and Capabilities
hearing “will likely take place after the Nov. 5 election,” according to Subcommittee Chair Kirsten
Gillibrand. Subcommittee member and former astronaut Mark Kelly made some measured and
supporting comments on the need to investigate reports from our military personnel. Mark doesn’t
scoff like his brother and also former NASA astronaut Scott did when Scott was on NASA’s
Independent Study Team on Unidentified Aerial Phenomena.

Luis Elizondo’s new best-selling book “Imminent: Inside the Pentagon’s Hunt for UFOs” gets
great praise from Billy Cox. Keith Basterfield recommends it both to the relatively unversed in the
subject matter and “those who have long studied the topic.” French ufologist Baptiste Friscourt
lauds it. I found Imminent read very smoothly,  had some surprises, and gave an explanation of
AAWSAP/AATIP that made more sense of that whole mess than I’ve received so far. Its marshaling
of all the details together in one work helped me evaluate how each may have interrelated in what
is perhaps the most complicated of recent UFO stories. I observed in last month’s Colorado
MUFON Newsletter report that many commentators don’t consider the “target audience” for a
“best-seller candidate.” And the same for Jason Colavito’s negative comments on Lue’s recent
appearance on Ronny Chieng’s “The Daily Show.” Given that TV program’s comedic format, I think
Elizondo (and host Chieng) aired most of Lue’s primary talking points. Based upon an informed
legislature, Congressional action has immediate primacy towards answering what important
Congresspeople on both sides of the aisle justly feel is an important matter. I also disagree with
Miguel (“Red Pill Junkie”) Romero’s judgment that Elizondo, Christopher Mellon, and their allies’
overall strategy is “absurd.” For decades, almost nothing advanced UFO respectability and
dislodged some Government admissions (and legislation) until Elizondo, former Senate Majority
Leader Harry Reid’s previous initiatives, and Government Insider Mellon combined in late 2017 To
Do Something About It. Pressure must be maintained upon and within Congress, lest Kevin Randle’s
justified fear of history repeating itself is confirmed.

  REPORTED IN THE ANOMALIST 

 
by

 Bill Murphy

Continued on next page



Another huge ufological headline is “Another UFO Boss to Break Silence in Major Book Deal:
“The Process of Disclosure Has Begun.” Following upon Luis Elizondo’s Imminent publication,
former UAPTF director Jay Stratton has signed up with publishing house HarperCollins, no less.
The Stratton book project was developed with Farah Films producer Dan Farah. Farah previously
backed Luis Elizondo’s best-seller. If you wonder what may be next, we learn that Farah “also has
TV and film rights” to Stratton’s memoir.

Other Government News: The National Archives and Records Administration (NARA)’s Unidentified
Anomalous Phenomena Records Collection (UAPRC) has posted about zilch worthwhile so far
from its charge to consolidate all “government-funded records relating to unidentified anomalous
phenomena, technologies of unknown origin, and non-human intelligence.” That per Billy Cox and
my boss Patrick Huyghe, who notes “We are just a month away from the notification deadline
when the federal agencies are required to comply with the law” to at least collect the records.
Donald Trump’s ex-National Security Adviser Raymond McMaster does allow “there are
phenomena that have been witnessed by multiple people that are just inexplicable by any kind of
science available to us.” And former top advisor to Presidents Kennedy, Johnson, Nixon and Ford
Harald Malmgren says a CIA official briefed him on “otherworld technologies” in the 1960s.

Fishermen discovered a classified Defense Advanced Research Projects Agency’s (DARPA)
drone floating near Hawaii, generating thought about “transmedium vehicle” development.
Liberation Times’ Kyle Warfel and Christopher Sharp made a troubling FOIA-assisted report on the
December 2023 incursions over Langley AFB in Virginia, and emphasize how serious are the
safety and defensive “gaps” such events illustrate. A very interesting 10-month multi-instrumented
study of aerial phenomena off of the “Jersey Shores” was conducted by engineers
Gerald and John Tedesco. Micah Hanks reports some patterns in his UAP Sightings Reporting
System (UAPSRS) that was officially launched in January, and constructed to requirements
specified by that NASA study team last year. Kevin Randle had to prove again that the debris
shown in those posed 1947 office photographs was not what Jesse Marcel, Sr. and Sheridan
Cavitt had found at the Roswell crash site. And Kevin and researcher David
Rudiak found there were three claimed Kingman, Arizona, area flying saucer crashes/landings in
early 1953, and possibly one three years earlier. Some academic and other mainstream-anchored
groups are leveraging the Social Sciences towards grasping the totality of the UFO-Human
connection. There is bitter counterattacking from others, claiming the “surging” belief in ET
visitors is a serious problem. But talk about mainstream acceptance of the possibility: Hidden
Forces’ Demetri Kofinas interviewed “global macro investor David Dorr”on “How Investors Should
Think About UAP Risk”!

Deaths: Another ufological lion is gone. Robert M. Wood is dead, at the age of 96. A truly
remarkable person, “Dr. Bob” had an amazing professional career and was a prominent force in
and contributor to the ufological world for six decades. James Earl Jones, one of the greatest
dramatic actors, has also died. His performance in the 1975 movie about the Barney and Betty Hill
abduction and its sequelae remains truly memorable.

Fun, Miscellaneous, and/or Downright Weird: A recent outbreak of “UFOs” over Tampa turned
out to be “AI generated UFO videos” to promote an upcoming Halloween party. And a Mexican
tire show owner filmed a UFO (probably a balloon) and made a commercial about it that got over
six million views and counting!



Summary of Field Investigator Notes:
It would have been helpful to have the exact date of the UFO sighting, as it would allow for a more
detailed analysis of other relevant data such as astronomical events, weather patterns, satellite
activity, and air traffic records. The witness, however, could not recall the specific date and mentioned
needing to find his discharge papers to confirm it. He noted that the sighting occurred roughly ten years
ago and acknowledged difficulty remembering certain details from that period. This memory lapse
could potentially indicate some form of psychological impact from the incident, such as “missing time,”
which has been associated with some UFO encounters. The witness described a sense of heightened
wonder and excitement following the sighting, as well as a perception that the remainder of the night
seemed to pass unusually quickly.
It would have been beneficial to interview the witness’s colleague, who was present during the
sighting, but he has not yet agreed to speak with us. The witness did mention that he recently
reconnected with this individual and had multiple conversations about the incident, informing him that
we were interested in speaking and that his anonymity would be protected. We have not pursued
information on other daytime Air Force security personnel, as their accounts would likely not contribute
significantly to the UFO report itself but could provide context regarding the missile site and potential
silo damage.
From the witness’s description, the object’s movements could not be attributed to meteors, satellites,
drones, or any conventional aircraft. He detailed the object performing precise “L-shaped” maneuvers,
changing direction without pausing, and exhibiting rapid acceleration and speed—characteristics that
are inconsistent with known military or civilian technology. These details strongly suggest that the
object was some type of unidentified aerial vehicle (UAV) rather than a terrestrial aircraft.
When determining the case disposition for this sighting, I consulted with SD/Colorado. We discussed
how a purely luminous object could have "structure." He posed the question of whether the light/object
seemed to exhibit any form of consciousness or intelligence in its movement. I agreed that it appeared
to be under deliberate control, as the witness believed it was actively surveilling the area. Based on
these factors, we concluded that the sighting falls under the classification of an Unknown/UAV

Field Investigator’s corner

Case 137604

From Form 1: 
During the summer of 2014, the witness was stationed at F.E. Warren Air Force Base in Cheyenne,
Wyoming. Their primary role was nuclear security. One night, a non-nuclear explosion occurred at
one of the nuclear sites, causing all the site alarms to fail. As a result, the witness, along with
another team member, was dispatched to provide physical security.
At approximately 1 or 2 in the morning, they noticed what initially appeared to be a star growing
brighter. After a few minutes, it became clear that this was not a growing star, but some sort of craft.
The object was a bright, spherical shape, glowing white. Due to the lack of reference points, they
were unable to estimate its distance.
After observing the stationary object for several minutes, they retrieved night vision goggles and
binoculars from the vehicle to get a better view. For nearly 20 minutes, the glowing sphere remained
motionless in the sky before it started to move. It began traveling in very precise straight lines,
covering a few clicks before abruptly changing direction without losing speed, maintaining a straight
trajectory. The object repeated these maneuvers several times over the next hour before
accelerating rapidly across the Nebraska sky and disappearing out of sight within seconds.
To this day, there is no explanation for what was observed that night. The story has only been shared
with close friends and family in hopes that someone might help provide clarity on the experience.
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COMUFON Board of Directors

2024

Seth Feinstein—State Director
seth@claybritchesranch.us  
Nancy Carre’—Chief Investigator,
Newsletter Editor
nancymufonfi@gmail.com
Rich Evans—Secretary
r.evans@comufon.org 
Barry Roth—Treasurer and Speaker
Coordinator 
b.roth@comufon.org 
Anniversary Feinstein—Membership
membership@comufon.org 
Don Jewell--Web Developer
don@loudskymedia.com

The COMUFON Newsletter invites
submissions from all members. Personal
narratives of experiences, sightings,
article reviews, book reviews, and such
are welcome and will be evaluated for
possible inclusion. We want our members
to get to know each other, and invite you
to share your background and
experiences with us! Guidelines include

Word count under 300, unless
submission requires more to be
complete (consult with the editor in
that case)
The author's name must be included 
All copyright laws must be adhered
to: if you make claims based on a
website/journal/book/video/interview
, or any source other than your
research, please attribute to the
original author and cite your source.
The deadline for submissions is the
20th of the month.

Send all submissions to :
comufonnews@gmail.com

COMUFON Board meetings

COMUFON Field Investigator meetings take place
from 12:00 to 12: 45 on the second Saturday of the
month at 7272 S Eagle St, Centennial, CO.  Field
Investigators and anyone interested in becoming an
FI are welcome!

Colorado MUFON  Board quarterly
meetings are held at 7272 S Eagle St. in
Centennial, CO. All members of
COMUFON are welcome to attend these
meetings. Copies of the minutes can be
obtained by emailing Rich Evans,
Secretary, at r.evans@comufon.org

Happy Halloween!
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